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Sadly I have to report that Roy Smith passed away recently. He had been a Member of the Mayfield DBC for many years and in partnership with Alan Bailey won the Norman cup and the Mayfield Teams Cup on several occasions. Several Members of the club attended his choral funeral service at St Martin’s Church Epsom, where he used to sing in the choir.

Edith Smollett has also died recently after a long cruel illness.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Messages of condolence were sent to the families of Roy and Edith.

We had an excellent Christmas party. I would like to thank Chris Pullen for directing the evening, Adrian and his team for manning the bar and especially to the team of ladies who provided us with a delicious spread.

Please let me know if you change your email address. We contact as many members as possible by email. It saves us a lot of time and money.


Helen Seymour
Hon Sec

